
Scottish Government & Scottish Water Working Together (November 17)

The Scottish Government (More Homes and Water Industry Divisions) has been working closely with Scottish Water since 2014 to address concerns relating to the effective delivery of housing.  The focus for this work increased from mid-2016, in response to specific concerns raised by developers.  

The aim of the joint working is to:
· Improve communications between More Homes and Scottish Water and to wider stakeholders  
· Improve the collective understanding about Scottish Water’s ability and processes to connect new homes.
· Provide information to SW about the Affordable Homes sector and sites, in particular, so that SW can ensure that connections can be granted when required.

Progress
By working in partnership, issues raised by developers have been identified and resolved much sooner, thereby supporting the delivery of new homes. 
  
During this time, Scottish Water has made some key organisational changes to its culture and structure as well as improvements to the service that it provides to the development community through:

· Improving the way it interacts and works with the Scottish Government, Planning Authorities, Developers and other stakeholders by changing its organisational structure and internal processes to provide a high quality customer service that supports  developers’ timescales and meets the ambitions for housing development 

· Supporting development by providing more certainty over the capacity of its assets and putting the required investment in the right place at the right time

· Putting in place policies, systems and products that allow developers to more effectively design and deliver infrastructure to meet need, simplifying the process to proceed, for connections to be made and assets adopted

Improvements and Actions

Specific improvements and actions taken by Scottish Government and Scottish Water together over the last year include:

· In addition to regular meetings with Homes for Scotland, Scottish Water is now engaging directly with other umbrella bodies, e.g. SFHA, GWSF, ALACHO, JHPDG and regularly attending stakeholder outreach events

· Scottish Water has improved its developer facing liaison with dedicated managers for all major developers, local authorities, most developing Housing Associations and smaller developers (although these are harder to reach).

· Regular meetings are in place between Scottish Government and Scottish Water officials to share information and discuss specific issues.  These meetings will continue, to help maintain a focus on supporting housing delivery.  

· Meetings with More Homes Division, Area Teams took place during 
April 2017, to further develop a strong working relationship across Scotland and these relationships have continued to grow since then with both teams finding them very beneficial.

· Scottish Water are compiling the consolidated SHIP information from all areas and are feeding the information into their Readiness Indicator which will help to indicate which sites can be developed most easily and which will require further work to enable. 

· Scottish Water and Mores Homes Division jointly lead a workshop at the February 2017, SFHA Development Conference and facilitated a workshop on `Capacity Constraints: The Housing Infrastructure Fund & Scottish Water’.  The workshop was well attended and the information well received.

· Scottish Water is working with Scottish Government and SCOTS (Society of Chief Officers of Transportation in Scotland) on joint maintenance of surface water assets. A number of Local Authorities are now looking to sign up to this approach and engagement is ongoing to encourage all LA’s to sign up.

Scottish Working undertaking strategic network studies and developing strategic solutions for water and wastewater infrastructure to meet the future needs of development and Scottish Water. 

· Scottish Water launched on 1 April 2017, significant improvements to the overall process for the vesting of assets.  New applications received after 1 April, which have assets that require to be vested, will be subject to the new process. The new facilitation process was created after an extensive review of the existing processes and consultation with customers and other external stakeholders.  It puts an emphasis on ensuring the right steps are followed from the start, with assets vested at the start of the development, rather than at the end, which will significantly improve the effectiveness of the vesting of those assets. 

· Scottish Water has removed the requirement for full planning permission to be obtained by the developer before connection applications can be approved.  The application will now progress once a developer has obtained a Validation Date for their planning application from the Planning Authority.  This will enable developers to progress with applications in parallel with their planning permission.

1. Scottish Water have launched a new set of editable application forms for all new connections to water mains and waste water services to Scottish Water.  This will allow customers to fill out the new electronic forms and email them directly to Development Operations, without the need to print them off and complete manually.  A new water disconnections application form has also been made available.  

1. Scottish Water has implemented a new call management system which manages developer enquiries and requests for applications, diversions etc.  This improved system has a greater phone capacity and call management, recording and call performance reporting facility.  


For further information please contact:

Scottish Water -  Mark Hunter on 07875 879857 Mark.Hunter@scottishwater.co.uk
Scottish Government – Sue Harris on 0300 244 6391 Sue.harris@gov.scot
Or Sue Lane on 0131 244 4524  Sue.lane@gov.scot
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